Minutes of the Hart County Industrial Building Authority

Bi-Monthly Meeting
Monday, September 22, 2008
5:00 P.M. - Hart County Chamber of Commerce

The bi-monthly meeting of the Hart County Industrial Building Authority was held on Monday, September 22, 2008 at the Hart County Chamber of Commerce, 31 E. Howell Street, Hartwell, Georgia.  Authority members present were Chairman Doug Cleveland; Tina Howard, Chairman Hart County Chamber of Commerce, George Rooks and Authority Attorney Bob Ridgway.  Also attending were Dan Reyen, Hart County Board of Commissioners; Economic Developer Dwayne Dye; Alan Ortiz; Antonia Robinson, reporter for the Hartwell Sun, and Recording Secretary Michele Dipert 
The minutes of the meetings of July28, 2008 were presented and approved as printed.  The motion to approve the minutes was made by George Rooks seconded by Tina Howard and passed.

The financial statement was discussed and items of expense detailed.  A motion to approve the financial statement was made by Tina Howard, seconded by George Rooks and passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS: 
· Attorney Bob Ridgway reported no new developments regarding the Jankowski property 
· CD Controls has closed on the property they purchased at the Gateway Industrial Park. The CD Controls building is expected to be completed by the end of the year. CD Controls will then sell the property back to the HCIBA after the building is completed, and then lease the property. The deed will be in the name of the HCIBA to allow CD Controls to take advantage of tax abatements. 
NEW BUSINESS: 

· Dwayne Dye reported a possible ethanol project. If the project goes through, it would provide a 50-100 million dollar investment in Hart County. A motion was made by George Rooks to pursue getting funding for a $5,000 feasibility study for the project. The study would be done by the University of Georgia. A request will be made to the Hart County Board of Commissioners, to see if the County would help fund half of the feasibility study. The other half of the study would be funded by the IBA. Tina Howard seconded the motion and it was approved. Dwayne Dye will be checking into the exclusivity of the feasibility study.
· A motion was made by Tina Howard, seconded by George Rooks to have the upcoming IBA meetings be quarterly meetings instead of bi-monthly meetings and the motion passed unanimously.
· Dwayne reported on the ARC grant that will help develop roads for White and Vickery properties.
PROJECT REPORTS:

· CD Controls will be a Work Force Ready compliant company.

· Dwayne announced that he has fifteen active “possible” projects, with several promising prospects.
The next meeting of the IBA Directors will be at 5:00 P.M. on Monday, December 15, 2008.
With no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, 


Michele Dipert

Industrial Building Authority Recording Secretary

